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HUNMANBY SURGERY NEWS 

ORDERING PRESCRIPTIONS  

Some people may have been concerned recently to hear the recorded 
message when phoning the Surgery that they no longer take prescription 
requests over the phone. This has been the case for about four years 
and is the case for most surgeries. This message was put out recently 
because there had been issues where patients could not get through 
with urgent requests due to the amount of patients trying to order over 
the phone. Generally, patients should order their prescriptions either 
online or by dropping off their request slips at the surgery. However, 
please be assured that Hunmanby Surgery would never refuse to take a 
request on the telephone from a vulnerable patient. A message is written 
on the record of those patients who are unable to order any other way. 

OVER THE COUNTER MEDICATIONS- taken from a notice from North 
Yorkshire CCG 

From 1 October  all GPs will no longer routinely prescribe medicines for 
minor health conditions. It is easy to get advice and medicines from your 
pharmacy without a prescription and no appointment is needed. This will 
save the NHS a lot of money and also free up appointments for patients 
with more serious conditions. Your pharmacist can advise you on how long 
you can expect to experience symptoms for the conditions and they are 
also trained to signpost you to the right medical care if you have 
something more serious. 

Visit www.prescriptionchanges.co.uk to find out more. 

Posted by Frances Turner, Chairman of the Hunmanby Surgery Patient 
Participation Group, tel. 01262 470505. 

ACROSS. 
1 Bear, 3 Topaz, 5 Crumb, 8. All Saints Day, 11. Gel, 14. Leaves, 16. Bylaw, 
17. Sagittarius, 18. Eye, 21. Queen, 22. Scorpio, 24. Goa, 25. Doha,  
28. Bonfire, 30. Harvest, 32. Falcon, 34. Diwali, 35. Rex, 36. Hutch. 
 
DOWN 
2. Awl, 3. Thanksgiving, 4. Acts, 6. Bellowed, 7. Adam, 9. Latvia,  
10. Allegro, 12. Keats, 13. Gypsey Race, 15. York, 17. St Cuthbert,  
19. Iceni, 20. Poppy, 23. Ado, 26. Andrew, 27. Wreath, 29. Acorn,  
30. Hath, 31. Tidy, 32. Fall, 33. Next. 

  

Edition #382          November 2020 

Items for publication in the Dec/Jan issue should reach me by 25/11/20 
Contact Margaret Barker - Tel:07966 160267 

burtonflemingnewsletter@gmail.com 

Should you wish to report any 
concerns, make comments, or 
submit items for discussion at 

future meetings, please do 
not hesitate to contact 
Jennifer Hobson (Clerk) 

during office hours on the 
following details:  

Tel: 07542874957,  
Email: 

clerk@burtonflemingpc.co.uk  

VILLAGE NEWSLETTER EDITOR  
 

Following last months plea for a new editor I received 
interest from a number of people. I therefore have much 
pleasure in announcing that the editor from the February 
2021 edition will be Carly and Rob Webb.  
 

They have lived in the village for the past 8 years and are 
looking forward to this new venture. 
 

The contact email will remain the same and a contact phone 
number will be printed in the next edition. 

Swap Box in Bus Shelter 
Please Keep Tidy 

 
It has been noted that the Bus Shelter 

Swap Box has become untidy and seems to 
have become a dumping ground for other 

people’s rubbish. Please note that the swap 
box was placed in the bus shelter for use 

by residents to swap books, games and 
jigsaws only. 

 
 

Please help to keep the area tidy by only 
adding relevant items in a tidy manner 
and by taking away your empty boxes 

and bags. 
Thank you! 

If anyone is interested 
in sponsoring the 

Newsletter for one 
month at a cost of £26 

please contact  
Jennifer Hobson  

Tel 07542874957  

.Burton Fleming Parish Council News 
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ST. CUTHBERT’S CHURCH 
Revd. Barbara Hodgson  07734 467174 

NOVEMBER CHURCH SERVICES 
  

Nov 1st 11am  Morning Worship with Roger Askham 
 
Nov 8th 10.55am Service of Remembrance at the War Memorial 
    (Poppies available from & names to read at  
    service to Pat Harvey) 
    
Nov 15th 11am  Holy Communion with Rev Barbara 
 
Nov 22nd 11am  Benefice ZOOM service with Rev Glyn 
 
Nov 29th 11am  No service 
 

** Please note there are no services at St 
James’ Fordon at the present time due to 
the difficulties with social-distancing.** 

THE BODY SHOP AT HOME 
 

Individual orders. 
All your requirements particularly as the  

Scarborough shop is closed  
 

KATE MERCER 
01262 470556 
07860 478867 

kathleenmercer 
@btopenworld.com 

 
discounts on selected items 

NEW CATALOGUE OUT SOON 
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ACROSS 

1. Yogi is one 

3. November birthstone 

5. Small piece of bread 

8. November 1st 

11. Hair product 

14. They fall from trees 

16. A rule 

17. Star sign for end of November 

18. Part of a needle 

21. Her 73rd Wedding Anniversary is 20th 
 November 

22. Star sign for beginning of November 

24. Holiday resort in India 

25. Capital of Qatar 

28. ________ Night, November 5th 

30. Autumn festival 

32. Bird of prey 

34. Hindu festival celebrated November 
 14th 

35. Male ruler 

36. Rabbits home 

DOWN 

2. Pointed tool 

3. November 26th in USA 

4. 5th book of New Testament 

6. Made a noise like a bull 

7. First man 

9. Its capital is Riga 

10. A brisk, lively tempo 

12. He wrote ‘To Autumn’ 

13. It runs through the village 

15. Where Guy Fawkes was born 

17. The village church is dedicated to whom 

19. Tribe of ancient Britons 

20. Flower for 11th November 

23. Much ____ about nothing 

26. Saints Day on November 30th 

27. Its laid at the Cenotaph 

29. Fruit of the oak tree 

30. 30 days _____ November 

31. Neat 

32. This season in the USA 

33. Adjacent 

ANSWERS ON BACK PAGE 
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Burton Fleming Playground 

Playground is looking fairly good 
and has been well used over the 
summer. We will be doing some 
maintenance over the coming 
months and sourcing some new 
woodchips  for under the swings for 
those children who are struggling to 
reach because of shorter legs. The 
insurance is due in the coming 
months with a safety 
inspection due in the 
early part of 2021. We 
have a refurbished bench 
with wind turbine blades 
as the seat from Ben. If 
anyone has access to 
some woodchips it would 
be brilliant to hear from 
you. contact Jim on 
07523 286082. 
 
Many thanks to the 
Parish council for 
mowing the grass all 
summer. 
 
Due to the Coronavirus 
Pandemic we will NOT be visiting 
our ‘Friends of the Playground’ to 
collect money this year. We are glad 
we managed to have the Duck Race 

this year before we had to lockdown. 
It was brilliant to see everyone 
enjoying themselves together. 
Hopefully we can repeat the event 
next year. 
 
Tom and Jade at the vegetable shop 
have kindly said they will accept 
donations for the playground. We 

will leave a collection box and 
envelopes with them and hope 
all of you who have supported 
the playground will support us 
again by leaving a donation to 
the running of this 
important village amenity. We 
have collected some money 

over the summer from 
various people and would 
like to bring to all the dog 
walkers attention that the 
permissive footpath is not 
funded in any way and I 
would love it if people who 
use the path could support 
the playground by 
contributing to its upkeep. 

Anyone who would like me to come 
around and collect money please fell 
free to call me on 07523 286082.  
 

Unfortunately we will  not  be 
having an AGM this year.  
 
The footpath will be closed for a 
week in early December. This is 
purely so it  does not become a 
permanent right of way. Sorry. 
 
Many thanks for everyone's 
support.  
 
 Burton Fleming playground 
committee  
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Dear Friends, 
 
Well, here we are, another month gone and this dreaded virus is still 
with us. I sincerely hope and pray that you are all keeping well. We are 
so blessed in this part of the country that our infection numbers are 
relatively low and that we have the beautiful countryside around us to 
enjoy. 
 
Autumn is a lovely time of the year and as I drive around I am in awe of 
the rich variety of colours that I can see, the tractors ploughing and 
harvest being brought in. Our farmers and their workers are wonderful 
folks and they have kept going through this difficult time in our lives. 
Thank you. 
 
As we reflect on the Coronavirus impact across our nation and globally, 
it’s hard to believe we’ll return to the normal way of our lives. Some of 
us will sadly not return to jobs, some of us like me miss seeing family 
members. Some folks may endure the long term effects of the 
illness. Also, the impact and strain on NHS staff and key workers will 
require ongoing support – for the sacrifices given.  
 
I echo the words of Francis of Assisi, an Italian Friar from the 13th 
century, for faithful reflection and prayers this month.  “Lord, make me 
an instrument of Your peace. Where there is hatred let me sow love; 
where there is injury, pardon; where there is despair, hope; where there 
is darkness, light; and where there is sadness, joy”.  
 
I pray that we all take these words to heart & that we take care of each 
other and stay safe. 
 
With love & blessings,’ 
Rev Barbara  

MESSAGE FROM REV BARBARA 

THANKS 
 

Due to "shielding and isolating" I have yet to make a visit to the 
new fruit and vegetable shop in the village so kindly set up by 
Tom Skelton and his family and friends. How very nice it is that 
younger residents have shown the true village spirit and made it 
much easier for us "oldies" to get fresh healthy food right on our 
doorsteps. Well done and many thanks to you all.  
 

Susan and David at The Garth.  
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BURTON FLEMING VILLAGE HALL  

NEWS & DIARY OF EVENTS – November 2020 
 
The Management Committee have agreed that the hall will remain closed 
until further notice. Due to COVID-19 conditions and the fact that we 
are having our kitchen and toilets improved it is not likely to open before 
March  2021.  If there is any great change you will be the first to know.  
Thank you for your patience and we hope you all stay well.  
 
We are maintaining the car park and the surrounding grassed areas and 
are thankful to those helpers who continue to keep the exterior looking 
good with planting etc. We shall soon be packing the planters with Spring 
flowering bulbs, if you have any spare compost or bulbs, or you would like 
to help please ring 01262 470556. 
 
October 2020 LOTTERY WINNERS 
1stPrize; Sue. Cross  £25   
2nd Prize J. Lindley  £15 
3rd Prize; Linda Swaine £10   
4th Prize Billy Pike  £5 
BE A PART OF IT TO WIN IT 
HELP SUPPORT THE VILLAGE HALL  
 

It is great to see the increase in support, the number of players are now 
120, for a contribution of £1.00 per month you are supporting your 
village hall which is your community centre and used for a meeting place 
for many activities when permissible. You can pay monthly, half yearly or 
yearly, the profits from this, pay for the INSURANCE of the hall.  The 
draw takes place every 3rd Friday of the month at the Post Office. 
We shall be renewing membership for 2021 in December 2020/January 
2021 for those who pay 3/6/12 monthly and our normal collectors will be 
in touch. 

You can also pay BACS, Cash or Cheque; 
Account Name; BURTON FLEMING VILLAGE HALL FUND;   

Sort Code 20-75-92; Account No 60231185  
Contact: Kate Mercer 470556 if you are partaking for the first time for 

a personal number or numbers. 
THANK YOU 
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BURTON FLEMING VILLAGE HALL  
NEWS & DIARY OF EVENTS – November 2020 

GRAND CHRISTMAS RAFFLE 
 

Due to lack of income at present we 
are holding a RAFFLE to be drawn on 
Saturday 12th December, 11.00am 
 

We are having a GREAT response to 
this so if you are able to sell any 
tickets to your friends and family 
please ring me, thank you for your 
time. 
 

The tickets are now on sale; £0.50p 
each;  £2.50p a book of 5. 
 

Prizes are £100.00/£50.00/£25.00 
in addition to lots more exciting 
prizes which have been promised or 
donated.  Also any donations of 
prizes would be most acceptable. 
 

TICKETS are also available at the 
Village Shop and Fourways Fruit & 
Vegetable Shop.     
 

The proceeds of this raffle will go towards the Village Hall improvements. 
 

A decision will be made by the end of November as to how the draw and 
presentations will be made. 
 

Please contact; Kate Mercer 01262 470556/Carol Skelton 01262 470409 
or any other committee member.  
 
We continue to take advice from Government and regional Networks 
regarding CORONAVIRUS (COVID-19) 
We are taking bookings for 2021 (April onwards) so please don’t hesitate 
to contact us. 


